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January 21.2025 

MEADOWBROOK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

At 6:35pm the President, Pam Bowe, called the meeting to order.  
There were 8 voting members in attendance.   

Treasurer’s Report   The treasurer’s report was postponed until the 
next meeting. 

Approval of Minutes   After motion made and seconded, the minutes of 
the November 12, 2024 meeting (which have been posted on the MCC 
website) were approved with the notation to spell “Wedgwood” 
correctly.   

Elections   Upon motion made and seconded, the existing officers and 
Directors were reelected: President – Pam Bowe, Vice President – Dan 
Keefe, Treasurer – Wilma Boyd, Secretary – Mike Reinhardt, additional 
Directors – Walt Bubelis & Terry Vogel. 

Nishitani Project   Mr. Bubelis recommended the Council work with 
Seattle Department of Transportation to obtain permission to have 
signage honoring the Nishitanis be installed in the right of way at 98th & 
Ravenna Ave. NE.  There was a discussion of funding sources and 
possible community involvement in the project.  The President asked 
Messrs. Bubelis and Keefe to create a synopsis of the proposal. 

Meadowbrook Communications HUB   Mr. Vogel has arranged for 
Maple Leaf Lutheran to provide a site for the replacement HUB.  The 
President indicated the HUB would need sufficient volunteers to 
operate the HUB and there has not been adequate participation.  She 



 

would not be able to devote more time to this due to her increased 
time in her business and needs additional volunteers. 

Mr. Vogel volunteered to assist another person in running the HUB. 

MCC Website  The President is revising the website to make it easier to 
find items, including putting a link of minutes of past meetings on the 
home page. 

Neighborhood News   Ms. Bunn said quite a few flame ash street trees 
fell on 35th Ave. NE south of NE 103rd Street and SDOT is planting some 
replacements 

John Rogers elementary will open in September, 2025.  She is 
advocating the name be changed to Meadowbrook Elementary.  

The name of the 130th light rail station is going to be Pinehurst.  At 
Fischer PL NE & Lake City Way NE, the property has been purchased by 
a winery which will open soon in the existing building.   

Mr. Keefe reported Thornton Creek Alliance had a water quality event 
two weeks ago in the creek by Nathan Hale with students.  The Willow 
Creek fish passage project at NE 100 Street & Lake City Way NE is 
progressing with plantings occurring now.  The City will give a 
presentation at the March or April TCA meeting and there may be a 
ribbon cutting ceremony at the site in March or early April. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.    By: Michael Reinhardt, 
Secretary 

 

 


